

PFCCA, Inc.

Agenda

Golf Committee Meeting

April 11, 2023

- 1) Meeting called to order by Jeff Jones
Present – Jeff Jones, Dave Timko, Jeff Lesoine, Jim Ribardo, Orry Grasso,
Kyle Monahan, John Antola, Don Storms on zoom -- Rodger Spear

- 2) Member Comments – None
- 3) Approval of Minutes -- March 8, 2023 motion by Rodger Spear, second by Jeff Jones

- 4) Monthly Management and Rounds Report

Memberships and members increased from last year, so in good position.

Since opened on April 7, no rounds or financial report.

Billboard runs through April and getting good response. Jeff questioned highway
visibility.

- 5) Committee Reports
 - a. Greens – Rodger/Jeff All agree look good after covers removed
 - b. Policy -- Orry/John Policy book has been changed to include memorial plaque
procedure. Kyle states this was updated on website.
 - c. Handicaps – Dean/Rodger Dean noted scores being posted after Saturday rounds.
Good results from letter sent out.

 - d. Tournaments--Jeff/Dean Try to have top 20/30 players compete in Ryder cup.
There was a discussion regarding adding a \$1.00 fee to each event that qualifies for
Ryder Cup points to offset the costs of participation. Follow up at the May meeting.

 - e. Scholarship -- Jeff/John Applications due date April 21 and interview May 6

 - f. Membership -- John/Orry None
 - g. Communication --- Don/Dean

6) Golf Professional Report

Busy with warm weather. More applications coming in. Reciprocal rates going up about \$5. Discussion on members cost on reciprocal courses. Kyle has rates and members can get them went book t-times. Pro-Am has been moved from June to Sept.

7) Golf Superintendents Report Course open early. Most crew back but still under staffed. Greens aerification on april 17, but weather may delay. John asked how members can help. Maybe fill holes and or work on fairway divots. Rodger what can do about wet area at 7th tee box. Maybe use mats. Jeff said depends on staff to address needs

8) Old Business

- a. Weathervane articles – 5/1- Kyle, 6/1 – John, 7/1- Orry, 8/1 Mark
- b. M/G- Championship flight or add another M/G Championship would be added. Match play with 16 teams. Qualifier in spring over 2 days and event in fall. Motion to approve by Rodger and 2nd by Jeff.
- c. Using low index versus handicap index for M/G. It was recommended to stay with handicap index. Using low index hurts some who not play often. Motion to approve Jeff and 2nd by Orry.
- d. Thursday league
It was agreed not to cap # teams and to play every team. Much discussion on cash payouts and shop credit. How this league operates compared to Friday night league. Weekly fee remains at \$18 for members. All cash paid in each week is paid out.

9) New Business

- a. 2023 membership to date – where we go from here
Dave raised growth in membership is good, we should be aware of ramifications. As new members increase, t-times on weekends will be harder. 2/3 of members are non-residents. What do we do about t-time no shows on weekends? We should review handbook on this topic. As we approach 275 members, t-time reservations and no show policy will need to be reviewed.

10) Misc. None

11) Adjournment - Motion to adjourn Jeff J. 2nd by Don